## Mount Vernon Cemetery Trustees

West Boylston, MA Town Hall 140 Worcester Street West Boylston, MA 01583

## **Meeting Minutes**

December 30, 2016

**ATTENDING:** 

John McCormick, Peter Rotando, David Lindberg, Cemetery Superintendent

Kevin McKee

- 1. Meeting opened by Chairman John McCormick, III at 10:00 a.m.
- 2. Board met with Siobhan M. and Paul Bohnson from West Boylston who requested the use of the Holbrook Chapel for October 14, 2017 for a wedding.
- 3. Board discussed the possibility to allow this on a trial basis. Motion made by David L. and seconded by Jack M. to allow the use of the Holbrook Chapel for weddings by residents, their children and grandchildren, between May 1 and October 31, 2017, excluding the Memorial Day weekend. Unanimously approved. Cemetery Superintendent Kevin McKee will complete required paper work with the Bohnsons. The Bohnsons left meeting at 10:30 a.m.
- 4. Jack M. reported to the Board of Trustees that he had ordered the lettering on the new equipment trailer of Mt. Vernon Cemetery at the cost of \$500.00 to be completed by the supplier. Motion made by Peter R. and seconded by David L. to approve this. Unanimously approved.
- 5. Motion by David L. and seconded by Peter R. to adjourn at 10:45 a.m. Unanimously approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter N. Rotando, Clerk Approved pm